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Minutes of the Meeting held on Tuesday 16 October 2018 at 7.00pm in Elton Community Centre 
Present: Councillors Maureen Wilson (in the Chair), Colin Crispin, Martin Dickinson, Nigel 
Goodliffe, Margaret Lockhart, Pauline O'Reilly, Ron Reading and Steve Serna 
Apologies: Councillors Ruth Ackroyd and Ian Miller and Mrs Pauline English (Parish Clerk) 
The meeting had been called to deal with two items that were unable to be dealt with at the 
ordinary meeting on 8 October, which had been adjourned, but which needed a decision before 
the next ordinary meeting on 12 November. 
18.97  SCOUTS BONFIRE 

Councillor Serna reported that the Scouts’ bonfire and fireworks display was to be held 
on Friday 2 September and that up to a 1000 people were likely to attend.  The Spar had 
kindly agreed a £100 donation and Mitchell Skoda had donated £200.  It was resolved 
that the Parish Council would donate £450 towards the cost of £900 for the fireworks. 

18.98 REMEMBRANCE PLAQUE  
The concrete base for the Remembrance Plaque for WW1 had been installed on the 
green outside the Community Centre/Medical Centre.  A granite top was suggested, and 
this was agreed subject to approval by EF McFee, who was to do the inscription.  
Councillor Wilson would discuss this with him.  An inauguration was proposed on 11 
November opposite Elton Surgery.  A wreath was to be obtained by Councillors 
Reading/Serna.  Councillor Goodliffe was to ask Councillor Ackroyd if she would kindly 
take the 11am service.  Councillor Lockhart would co-ordinate with the Police to ensure 
that cars were not parked in front of the Memorial on the 11th.  Councillor Crispin would 
arrange for the Community Centre to be open for toilet use.  Councillor Reading to ask 
Tesco for a donation.  The Chairman would ask all Councillors to attend.  

18.99 DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING 
 Monday 12 November 2018 at 7.00pm in Elton Community Centre 

 
 


